

DEPARTMENT OF PENNSYLVANIA MARINE CORPS LEAGUE P.O. BOX 6687, Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17112-0687

Accessing Fort Indiantown Gap

As of 1 November 2023, there is now controlled access to Fort Indiantown Gap. The only entrance to the post is through the Main Gate on Fisher Avenue. How you access the post and get to Department Headquarters will depend on the identification card that you have.

With A Military ID, or VA Identification Card (with photo)

If you have a photo identification that currently allows you access to a military installation, it is good for access to Indiantown Gap. As with any other military post, you just show your ID at the gate and proceed through as directed.

Without A Military ID or other Veteran Services ID

If all you have is a driver's license or other state or federal issued identification card with a photograph, then you may need to stop at the visitor's center at the main gate and get a day pass.

At the October member meeting, a signup sheet was circulated for those in attendance to provide personal information to get them on a preapproved list for base access. If you are someone who plans to attend quarterly meetings and you have not provided that information, please do that so we can get that information to post security. We will be providing a list of names from our membership roster to security just prior to our January meeting. We are compiling that list from the Sign In sheets for the last several quarterly meetings. We have been told that this will suffice for access during our meeting dates. Obviously, this has not happened before, so I cannot say there will not be issues. If you are someone who may be accessing Indiantown Gap on a regular basis outside of normal quarterly meetings, it was recommended at the last tenant meeting that you stop at the visitor's center and obtain what they are calling an AIE Badge. This would then act like a military ID for access to Indiantown Gap.

In closing I would like to stress that this entire process is new for not just us, but the Post Security team as well. Please be patient with them and understand that all of the above information is **subject to change** as they bring this process onboard and see what works and what needs corrected. Any changes or updates to the process that I receive will be passed along as quickly as I can.

If you have any questions, please reach out to your Department Officers and we will do our best to get answers.

Semper Fi,

Diana Henry Commandant Dept of PA, MCL